
St. Peter’s Church, West Penn 
184 St. Peter’s Road  Tamaqua PA 18252  570-386-4388 

 

Rev. Virginia M. Heimer, Pastor 
For Pastoral Care or Emergency: 

Pastor Heimer’s Cell:  610-762-3840 
Pastor Heimer will be in her office on:  

Tuesdays and Wednesday from 10:00 AM ~ 4:00 PM 
Thursdays from 9:00 AM ~ 1:00 PM with afternoon visitations 

Friday ~ OFF; Saturday ~ SABBATH DAY 
(Contact for emergencies only, please.  If you have a prayer request, please email) 

Contact for our TLC Committee for Your Special Needs: 
      Please call Sue Conner at (570) 778-5367, or text her at  jrotc@ptd.net. 

 

Director of Music:  Carol Steigerwalt  Sexton:  Lou Ann Algard 
Financial Secretary:   Jacqueline McCandless Church Office:   Elaine Koons 
Church Office Phone:  (570) 386-4388 
Church Office Hours:  Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 10:00 AM~2:00 PM 
    Wednesday 10:00 AM-1:00 PM 
 

E-mail addresses:     Pastor Heimer:   pastor@stpwp.com 
  Church Office:   info@stpwp.com 
  Financial Secretary:  financials@stpwp.com 
  Sunday School:   spwpsundayschool@gmail.com 
Web Site Address:    https://www.stpeterschurchwestpenn.com   
Web Master email:   info@stpwp.com 
Facebook:          St Peter’s Church of West Penn 

NOTE:  Pastor Ginny will be away and unavailable on November 1st & 2nd and 
also from November 16th ~ 20th.   Please contact Pastor Russ Campbell for any 

pastoral emergencies at 610-737-2634, or Denise Moyer, Board President, at 484-
695-1887 for general concerns. 



St. Peter’s Church Mission Statement 
“St. Peter’s Church is committed to providing a family atmosphere for 

people of all ages.  We are a people who sincerely care about each other 
and the community.  We strive to be one people, bonded by Christ's love.  

We look to the future for the continued vitality that we share today.  
Through worship, preaching, fellowship, and servanthood, may we reach 

out to all people as a witness to the living God.” 



“Be agreeable, be sympathetic, be loving, be compassionate, 
be humble. That goes for all of you, no exceptions. No 

retaliation. No sharp-tongued sarcasm. Instead, bless—that’s 
your job, to bless. You’ll be a blessing and also get a 

blessing.” 
1Peter 3: 8-9 (The Message) 

 

 My cup overflows this month as Thanksgiving approaches and reminds 
me to be grateful for all the blessings in my life: an amazing and loving 
family; awesome friends; two cats who make life interesting; a wonderful 
church family, a job that I love that brings meaning to my life, a quiet and 
peaceful home surrounded by God’s lovely creation; food on the table (and 
ice cream in the freezer!); my relationship with God and recognizing the ways 
He is working in my life; times of quiet, silence and solitude; people in my 
life that challenge me and help me to grow and learn; good health; laughter; 
love; and travel; meeting new people and discovering new places and 
opportunities…I could keep going but it would take up too much space.  
 It is such a great feeling to name your blessings, and I hope that you do 
it often because it can change your whole mood, attitude, and perspective. It 
can also motivate and inspire us to respond with grateful hearts to bless those 
around us…to be a blessing for others.  
 As the Scripture verse above tells us…it is our job to bless—we will be 
a blessing and we will get abundant blessings in return! We all have the power 
to bless one another and we should use it as often as we can. The Hebrew 
word for blessed conveys the idea of being strengthened—of our weakness 
being compensated for with God’s strength. When we bless…we invoke 
God’s strength for someone else and in turn are strengthened by God to 
continue to bless and to be blessed!  

My hope and prayer for all of us is that we may we continue to be made 
aware of the many blessings in our lives. May God continue to bless us and 
may we continue to bless one another. Amen! 

       Pastor Ginny 

PLEASE NOTE:   
Pastor Ginny will be away and unavailable November 1st & 2nd and  
November 16th ~ 20th. Please contact Pastor Russ Campbell for any 
pastoral emergencies at 610-737-2634 or Denise Moyer, Board President 
at 484-695-1887 for  general concerns. 



DON’T FORGET!   
        Standard time begins at 2:00 am on  

November 6th. 
 Remember to “fall back” and set your clocks  

Saturday night before you retire ~ and donÕt forget to 
check your smoke alarm batteries!! 

Thanksgiving Meal Gift Cards 
 

We are asking for gift cards to be donated this year so that families in need 
can purchase items of their choosing for their Thanksgiving gatherings. 
There will be boxes at each entrance of the church and one in the parlor area 
for collection of these gift cards. We are asking that you purchase gift cards 
from local grocery stores in the amounts of $25 or $50 and please make sure 
the amount is printed on the card or on an envelope holding the card. We 
will accept the gift cards up until Sunday, November 13th. If you are aware 
of a family in need that would benefit as a recipient of a gift card, please 
contact Pastor Ginny or a member of the Helping Hands Committee.  

Operation Shoe Box  
 

 We will again take part in our Operation Shoe Box Mission Project this 
year.  Operation Shoe Box is a project of Samaritan’s Purse which delivers 
Christmas presents to children around the world who may otherwise not      
receive any gifts at Christmas.    

 Boxes and information providing details of how and what to pack in 
your shoe box are available in the church parlor.  You will be able to choose a 
gender and an age group for the child that will receive your 
shoe box.  The final collection date for filled boxes will be on  
November 13th, 2022.   
 

Plan to pick up your boxes and share in the joy of spreading 
Jesus’ love to these children and their families.  



        All Saints Sunday 
 

On Sunday, November 6th, during our morning worship, St. 
Peter’s will honor all our Saints who have passed into        
eternal rest since last November.  There will be a special     
observance within the liturgy to remember these loved ones and 
friends.  If you have a family member or loved one who you 
would  like to be remembered, please contact Pastor Ginny or 
the office. If you have a loved one you would like remembered that passed 
away prior to last November, please bring a picture to set on the windowsills 
of the sanctuary so we can be surrounded by a “cloud of witnesses” as we 
honor those who have passed into eternal rest and peace with God.  
Please make it a priority to worship with us for this special Christian 
observance.   
 

 
 

    Thanksgiving Eve Service 
 

A Thanksgiving Eve Service will be held on Wednesday, 
November 23rd at 7:00 PM.  The service will involve 
“blessing of the bread” and people are invited to bring the 
bread/rolls which they will be serving at their Thanksgiving 
meal to the service to be blessed. Please make sure it is 
wrapped and/or covered. 

 

The deadline for the December issue of 
the “Cornerstone” is Tuesday, November 8th.   



 

       St. Peter’s Congregation, 
 Thank you VERY MUCH for the ‘Joyous Noise’ 
donation. 
 Your generosity and prayers are a wonderful  
blessing to me and my family. 
 I can’t thank you enough!! 
      Gratefully yours, 
      Deb Ahner 

PLEASE NOTE:   
The church’s financial books will be closed as of  December 31, 2022.  
Any cash or checks received after that date will be included in the 2023 
financial records. 

Q3 2022 Financial Overview 

(Jan 1, 2022-Sep 30, 2022) 

Total Current Offering 

Actual Budget Target Difference 

$102,887.73 $108,998.33 -$6,110.60 

Building Maintenance Fund 

Actual Budget Target Difference 

$11,610.00 $10,500.00 $1,110.00 

Plate Offering 
Actual Budget Target Difference 

$4,087.00 $4,537.00 -$450.00 

Benevolence 

Actual Budget Target Difference 

$10,231.50 $11,250.00 -$1,018.50 

      
Fuel 

Income Expense Difference 

$1,590.00 $10,453.41 -$8,863.41 

Elevator 

Income Expense Difference 

$255.00 $2,355.57 -$2,100.57 

Capital Campaign Envelopes 

  Received: $2,605.00   



Joyous Noise Offering 

Pൾඈඉඅൾ Hൾඅඉංඇ඀ Pൾඈඉඅൾ Tඈ Mൺ඄ൾ Cඁඋංඌඍ’ඌ Lඈඏൾ Kඇඈඐඇ 

        October’s Joyous Noise Offering totaled $155.49 and was designated 
for the Family of Austin Darker. Austin was diagnosed with an incurable 
form of brain cancer in March of 2022. He endured brain surgery, chemo, 
and radiation treatments before he ultimately lost his battle against cancer 
in September 2022 at 5 years of age. Throughout his short, but brave 
fight, his family has accumulated bills associated with his treatment and 
care, missed work to take care of Austin and has unexpectedly needed to 
pay for funeral expenses. Austin leaves behind his mother, father, and  
older sister. 
 November’s offering will be designated for Operation Shoebox to 
help in defraying costs for this project. 
 

 Checks should be made payable to St. Peter’s Sunday School and 
may be mailed to the church office.  If you know of an organization or          
individual that could benefit from St. Peter’s Joyous Noise Offering, 
please contact Samantha Kistler or Nicole Hunsicker. Thank you for your 
support!  

"Heating season"  has arrived! 
 

 Because St. Peter's is home for many activities, groups, clubs, and 
events, we  hope you would consider making a contribution, in addition to 
your regular offering, to help us defray the cost of heating fuel and electricity.  
In 2021 it cost approximately $14,700 for heat and electricity and $7,294 for 
the elevator.  Elevator maintenance envelopes are available on the table in the 
church parlor.   We hope you can also give this some consideration.  
 Please use the enclosed envelope to help defray the cost of our energy 
bill, or BETTER yet, bring the envelope with you when you worship with us 
on Sunday. 
 Thank you for your contribution 
and we hope to see you in church! 
 

  St Peter's Church Board 

  FUEL for St. Peter’s  



ST. PETER’S PORK & SAUERKRAUT SUPPER,                     
BAKE SALE  & BASKET RAFFLE 

SÖÊÄÝÊÙ�� �ù ã«� SçÄ��ù S�«ÊÊ½ 
 

Saturday, November 12th 
3:00 ~ 7:00 PM 

NO ADVANCED TICKETS REQUIRED 
      INVITE YOUR FRIENDS & NEIGHBORS! 

      

A�ç½ãÝ- $12.00; C«®½�Ù�Ä 6-12- $6.00; UÄ��Ù 5-FÙ�� 
IÄ�½ç��Ý: Pork/Hot dogs, Sauerkraut, Mashed Potatoes, Corn, Applesauce, 

  Roll w/butter, and Dessert. 
 

The annual Pork and Sauerkraut Supper is the only fundraiser sponsored by the 
Sunday School.  All our expenses for the year, i. e., Sunday School Materials, 
Bible School program, supplies, special gifts, and activities depend on weekly 

offerings and this fundraiser.   
  

There will also be a basket raffle to benefit the roof project. The Basket Raffle will 
be held on November 12th from 3:00-7:00 PM  and also on Sunday, November 
13th from 7:30-9:00 AM.  The drawing will be held after church (@10:30 AM).  
Please contact Susan Hunsicker at 570-778-9872 if you wish to donate a basket. 

 

 

HELPERS NEEDED! 
We need everyone to lend a helping hand so we can continue to teach the “G඗඗ඌ 

Nඍඟඛ.”  See Lori Hoppes, call her at 386-2440 or text her  
at 610-393-0901 if you can help. 

 

Help is needed Saturday morning to peel potatoes—we start at 8:00 a.m. 
Help is needed in the afternoon/evening to help put the meals together and help 

distribute the meals. Also, some help is needed for general clean-up.  
 

The following supplies are needed for the supper.  If you are willing to donate any 
of the following, or make a monetary donation (to help cover the costs of the pork, 
hot dogs, individual applesauce containers & rolls), see Lori Hoppes or call her at 

386-2440. 
 

 
 

Potatoes - 200 lbs.; Butter - 5 lbs. 
Sauerkraut - 18 #10 cans; Milk - 3 gals. 



NEWSLETTER SPONSOR 
Thanks to Sue Connor for sponsoring the Corner Stone in October. 

ST. PETER’S—FUNDRAISING FOR BUILDING EXPENSES  
CURRENT BALANCE $48,000.00  
 

    A check in the amount of $50,000.00 was issued for a down payment on the roof 
project.  The October and November  apple dumpling fundraisers will be reported 
when complete.  Thanks to all for your continued support.   
 
 

Kitchen Krew: 
        November is a busy month for the Kitchen Krew. Anyone who would 
like to be a part of the Kitchen Krew  can call  Karen Diehl at 570-386-
5472 or email her at karend@ptd.net.   
 
Upcoming Fundraisers: 

NOVEMBER APPLE DUMPLINGS 
$4/each; Pan of 4-$16; Pan of 5-$20 
ORDER BY OCTOBER 30, 2022 

PICK UP NOVEMBER 17 from 1:00-5:00 PM 
SIGN-UP SHEET IS ON THE TABLE IN THE CHURCH PARLOR 

OR CALL KAREN 570-386-5472 OR email at karend@ptd.net TO ORDER 
 

NOVEMBER FILLING 
$7/Qt. 

ORDER BY NOVEMBER 6, 2022 
PICK UP NOVEMBER 23 from 11:00 AM-2:00 PM  

(Drive-Thru at the South Entrance) 
SIGN-UP SHEET IS ON THE TABLE IN THE CHURCH PARLOR 

OR CALL KAREN 570-386-5472 OR email at karend@ptd.net TO ORDER 
 

Please call Karen Diehl at 386-5472 to place your orders.   
And as always, thank you for your support!   

    If you call with any orders and leave a message, Karen will return the 
call to confirm that we received it.  Or email her at karend@ptd.net.   

In case of inclement weather, please listen to WMGH/WLSH Radio Station, 
watch TV Channel 13 or Channel 69 for any change in the time or cancellation 

of St. Peter’s Church worship schedule. 



Sunday School, 10:15—11:15 a.m., Every Sunday 
(unless otherwise noted) 

Upcoming Sunday School Events: 

[ 11/12~Eat In-Take Out Pork & Sauerkraut Supper, Bake 
Sale & Basket Raffle from 3:00-7:00pm. Platters are 
Adults: $12.00; Children (6-12): $6.00; Under 5: Free 

We will be holding a basket raffle with the proceeds going to the roof project. 
Anyone interested in donating a basket please contact Susan Hunsicker at 570
-778-9872. 
 

     We have great teachers and are grateful for their volunteer time.  Please 
bring your kids, grandkids, nieces, nephews, etc. and join the fun on Sundays 
from 10:15 to 11:15 am.   
 

Catch the excitement and join a Sunday School Class today.  We have 
classes for all ages.  Teachers and helpers are also always welcome.  Anyone 
willing to be part of this great educational experience should see Samantha 
Kistler or Josh Hunsicker.  Just remember, you can’t ask “What would Jesus 
do?” until you know “What Jesus did and said!” 

Gift Card & Calendar Fundraisers 
 
 

    The Church Board will be holding two fundraisers within the coming 
months. The first is a Gift Card Fundraiser with over 150 different gift card 
options. The gift cards are purchased at face value and the church will         
receive a specified percentage of the sales. Orders are due by Sunday,       
November 6th and gift cards will be available for pickup in the beginning of 
December, just in time for the holiday season! Order forms will be located in 
the church parlor. Completed forms and money can be given directly to a 
board member. 

     The second fundraiser will be a Calendar Raffle for the month of           
February. More information will follow. 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Poinsettia Orders 

 

Sponsored by the 
Women’s Association of St. Peter’s 

 

Deadline - November 27th 

Cost per Plant - $8:00 
 

Money Must Accompany The Order 
Orders may be given to: 
Lori Hoppes (386-2440) 

 

IN HONOR OF _____________________________________ 
___________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________ 
BY ________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________ 
 
 

IN MEMORY OF 
___________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________ 
BY ________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________ 
___________________________________________________ 



 

 
  

 
On Sunday, November 20th the women will present their Thank Offering 

Service during our morning worship service.   
The White Gifts for Bethany Children’s Home (UCC) and St. Luke’s 

(Lutheran) will be received on Sunday, November 20th and Sunday, 
November 27th.  Two baskets will be set up in front of the sanctuary 
containing plain envelopes for your gifts. 

The next meeting of the Women’s Association of St. Peter’s is scheduled 
on Tuesday, November 15th at 7:00 PM. Worship will be led by Nancy 
Knadler; and Charlene Miller and Nancy Neff will be in charge of 
refreshments.  

They will be taking orders for Christmas Poinsettias from October 30th 
through November 27th.  A form can be found in this edition of the 
newsletter and can also be picked up on the table in the church parlor.  The 
deadline for ordering is November 27th and the cost is $8.00 each.  Forms 
can be given to Lori Hoppes or mailed to the church. 
     The next event sponsored by WASP is the Family Christmas Party 
scheduled on Sunday, December 4th at 12 Noon in the fellowship hall.  The 
WASP women will have their ‘Secret Santa” gift exchange and a visit from 
Santa.  Bring a covered dish to share and place settings for your family.  Meat 
and beverages will be provided. A sign-up sheet is in the church parlor. 

 

WASP usually meets in the fellowship hall the third Tuesday of every 
month unless a special event is planned.  All women are invited to join them. 
 

 In the fading of the summer sun,  the shortening of 
days, cooling breeze, swallows' flight and moonlight rays ~                                                                   
     WE SEE THE CREATOR'S HAND.          
 In the browning of leaves once green, morning mists, 
autumn chill, fruit that falls frost's first kiss ~                                                                             
     WE SEE THE CREATOR'S HAND. 
          ~ unknown 





 

Thankful Turkeys! 
by Barbara Nametko 

 

 November is already here, and Preschool has a lot to be 
thankful for!  We are thankful for are our families, new friends and 
getting to say Hi to Pastor Ginny and Ms. Elaine after snack. We 
are also very thankful for the wonderful church for giving us such a 

special place to learn and have fun.  
 November is going to be very busy for our little turkeys! We will be 
focusing on the letters G, H and I. The number 4, triangles and the colors brown 
and purple. We will also be talking about our families and being thankful.  Some 
of our fun crafts will include handprint turkeys, shape turkeys and turkeys with 
feathers! Preschool will be holding our annual Turkey Songs and Breakfast for 
our families. We are very excited to strut our feathers and sing for our families! 
We also are excited to eat bagels and donuts at our breakfast! November is going 
to fly by, but our cute little turkeys will be ready! 
 Thank you to the church for supporting Preschool! We are truly blessed to 
have such wonderful support.  Happy Thanksgiving! 

     Hi! I am currently in the Cedar Crest College Occupational Doctorate program, and one of my 
classes is Leadership Development and Social Change. In this class, we were split into groups and 
asked to research a population in need and implement a plan to help them. We have chosen the 
domestic violence shelter in the Lehigh Valley called “Turning Point.” For our project, we are 
conducting a drive for hygiene products we can give to the shelter. Turning point relies on the 
generosities of the public to help fund the resources they provide and supply the family with        
essential product needs so they can focus their time on saving money to move into a more                     
long-term and stable environment instead of spending their money on the supplies of basic needs.  
 

The supplies we are collecting that they need are: 
        Baby Wipes,  Body Wash,   Body Lotion,  Hand Soap,  Shampoo,  Conditioner,                  
 Deodorant,  Brushes and Combs,  Toothbrushes, and  Toothpaste 
 

     All these items can be adult or child-based products, as all are involved in the shelter. Any  
donation of any of these products would be greatly appreciated and would help enhance the           
success of our project. The donation box will be in the lobby from November 6th-27th, and if you 
have any questions, you can reach out to me at 484-629-0589.  I will also be giving an                 
announcement on November 6th before the worship service, and I could answer any questions at 
that time. 
 

   Thank you in advance for your help and support! 
   Broɼȴɏ Zɰɸʙȸʑɠ  



Say a Prayer for: 
 

Loved Ones of 
 David Fink 
Loved Ones of 
 Chuck Oliver 
Loved Ones of 
 Glenn Leitzel 
Loved Ones of  
 Pat Rodenbach 
Alan Exner 
Erin Coombe 
Sharon Tanczos 
Karen Lenhart 
Wesley Whiting  
Kent Miller 
Ricky Knadler 
Billy James 
Cathy Abrachinsky 
Charlotte Solt 
Makayla Scott 
Wyatt Davis 
Mary Lou Walck 
Rita Yarnell 
Dan Myers 
Linda Dunbar 
Laurie Black 
Eric Breiner 
Melanie Santee 
Matt Brickler 
Darryl Moyer 
Benjamin Harris 
Bruce Miller 
Betty Breiner 
Betty Clark  
Chuck Oliver  
Debbie Peipher 
Rose Bear 
Sherry Seip 

Maggie Wehr 
Nancy Domanski 
Rosanne Abrachinsky 
Melinda Frey 
Linda Agosti 
Walter Szymanski 
Logan Pribila 
Bruce Wolf 
Lori Fairchild 
Franklin Mackes 
Lamar Gerber 
Thomas Miller 
Mark Abrachinsky 
Greg Blackall 
Lana Kuehner 
Lucas Milot 
Travis Flannigan 
Paul David 
Zayden Mabey 
Gary Zehner 
John Kowlewski 
Matthew Fox 
Jessica Nehm 
Aiden Kreimendahl  
Mike & Bernice Delp 
Lisa Serfass 
Ben Fink 
Diane Middlecamp 
Gino Lorady 
Jamie Phelan 
Kim & Dave Carson 
Marion Kupres 
Louise Billman 
Tony Masor  
Sherry Walz 
Shari Yediny 
Richard Kistler 
Darlene Kunkel 
Erla Biasi 

Carolyn Kunkle 
Aspen Murphy 
Jillian Datchko 
Pastor Nathan Kennedy 
Russel Stull, Jr. 
Veronica Steigerwalt 
McCoy Rapa 
Donna Roderick 
Jaden Leiby   
Justin Klotz 
Gene McCormik 
Mike Rascho  
William Shirar 
Amy Meixsall 
JoAnn Pagonis 
Jackson Delebar 
Austin Klein 
Melissa Drake 
Lorna Hart 
Carson Barron 
Caroline Lantz 
Nancy Barkus 
 
 
 
 

Those on our  
Visitation List: 
Buddy Arner, Jr.              
Arlene Breiner 
Robert Coombe 

Ola Faust 
Lynn Gerber 

Rev. David Knoebel 
Beverly Knoebel 

Gladys Krell 
Larry Miller 

Velma Schaeffer   
Warren Steigerwalt         

June Williams 
Doris Wolfe 

 



 Our sympathies go to the family of  
          David A. Fink 
    who passed into eternal life on  
       Monday, October 17, 2022. 
 

    Please remember this family in your prayers. 

Then you will call on me and come and pray to me, and I will listen to you.                                                                         
(Jeremiah 29:12)  

 
Patrick Donahue, II 

Mark Habel 
Dustin Hoppes 

LeRoy E. Kromer II 
Timothy Kromer 
Ezekiel Kuneck 

Sean Kurtz     
Antonio Lorenzo  
Dominic Lorenzo 
Amanda Miller 

  
Lisa Miller               
Austin Resch 
Tyler Resch 

Trevor Schilling 
Andy Snyder 
Chad Wehr 
Mark West 
Scott West 

 

Our Military   Active Not Deployed: 

Our Military Overseas: 
 

  Deployed to Japan: John McGuire 
             

    Deployed to Africa: Jonathan and Michelle Liggitt 

If you know of someone to be added or removed from the Prayer List, please contact 
Pastor Ginny, Chris Miller or the church office. 

Our Missionaries: 
Michael, Kay, Mikayla, Leilani, & Michael Killar 

Maude, Valera, Zarina, Alexander, & Nicolas Motovilov 



Daily Lectionary Readings for November 2022 

 

Blessed are those who read and hear the Word of God 
and keep it. 

Tuesday, November 1, 2022: Daniel 7:1-3, 15-18; Psalm 149; Ephesians 1:11-23; Luke 6:20-31 
Wednesday, November 2, 2022:Psalm 142; Habakkuk 3:17-19; Luke 19:11-27 
Thursday, November 3, 2022:Psalm 145:1-5, 17-21; Zechariah 1:1-17; Acts 22:22-23:11 
Friday, November 4, 2022:Psalm 145:1-5, 17-21; Zechariah 6:9-15; Acts 24:10-23 
Saturday, November 5, 2022:Psalm 145:1-5, 17-21; Haggai 1:1-15a; Luke 20:1-8 
Sunday, November 6, 2022:  Psalm 17:1-9; 2 Thessalonians 2:1-5, 13-17; Luke 20:27-38 
Monday, November 7, 2022:Psalm 98; Haggai 2:10-19; 2 Peter 1:16-21 
Tuesday, November 8, 2022:Psalm 98; Haggai 2:20-23; 2 John 1:1-13 
Wednesday, November 9, 2022:Psalm 98; Zechariah 8:1-17; John 5:19-29 
Thursday, November 10, 2022:Isaiah 12; Isaiah 57:14-21; Romans 1:18-25 
Friday, November 11, 2022:Isaiah 12; Isaiah 59:1-15a; 2 Thessalonians 1:3-12 
Saturday, November 12, 2022:Isaiah 12; Isaiah 59:15b-21; Luke 17:20-37 
Sunday, November 13, 2022:  Psalm 98; 2 Thessalonians 3:6-13; Luke 21:5-19 
Monday, November 14, 2022:Psalm 76; Isaiah 60:17-22; Ephesians 4:25-5:2 
Tuesday, November 15, 2022:Psalm 76; Isaiah 66:1-13; 1 Corinthians 10:23-11:1 
Wednesday, November 16, 2022:Psalm 76; Isaiah 66:14-24; MaƩhew 23:37-24:14 
Thursday, November 17, 2022:Luke 1:68-79; Jeremiah 21:1-14; Hebrews 9:23-28 
Friday, November 18, 2022:Luke 1:68-79; Jeremiah 22:1-17; 1 Peter 1:3-9 
Saturday, November 19, 2022: Luke 1:68-79; Jeremiah 22:18-30; Luke 18:15-17 
Sunday, November 20, 2022:  Psalm 46; Colossians 1:11-20; Luke 23:33-43 
Monday, November 21, 2022:Psalm 117; Jeremiah 30:1-17; RevelaƟon 21:5-27 
Tuesday, November 22, 2022:Psalm 117; Jeremiah 30:18-24; RevelaƟon 22:8-21 
Wednesday, November 23, 2022:Psalm 117; Jeremiah 31:1-6; Luke 1:1-4 
Thursday, November 24, 2022: Psalm 100; Philippians 4:4-9; John 6:25-35 
Friday, November 25, 2022: Psalm 122; Genesis 6:1-10; Hebrews 11:1-7 
Saturday, November 26, 2022: Psalm 122; Genesis 6:11-22; MaƩhew 24:1-22 
Sunday, November 27, 2022: Psalm 122; Romans 13:11-14; MaƩhew 24:36-44 
Monday, November 28, 2022: Psalm 124; Genesis 8:1-19; Romans 6:1-11 
Tuesday, November 29, 2022: Psalm 124; Genesis 9:1-17; Hebrews 11:32-40 
Wednesday, November 30, 2022: Psalm 124; Isaiah 54:1-10; MaƩhew 24:23-35 
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